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V w.rotarylexky.org for all of the Rotary Club of Lexington updates.

Wealth is freedom 

to create new 

memories.

Chris Anderson
(859) 514-8271

americantrustwealth.com
Susie Basham

Senior Real Estate Specialist

Helping you find the right

home for the best time of

your life!

859.533.3776

susie@theagencyky.com

FEE-ONLY FINANCIAL PLANNING

Scott Neal

859.254.3036  |  DSNEAL.COM

Thinking clearly. Caring deeply.

May 1, 2025

 —  TODAY’S PROGRAM  — 

Advertisement 
SPACE AVAILABLE

Presiding: President Bret Anderson

Inspiration, Pledge, & 4 Way Test:  Sharon Reed

Introduction of Guests:  Tom Merritt  

Introduction of Speaker: Matt Tabb

Speakers: Shannon Arvin, President & CEO , Keeneland with Tom 

Leach, CEO Tom Leach Productions and Voice of the Wildcats  

Program:  Keeneland Update with Oaks and Derby Picks

Location: The Mane on Main

MEET OUR SPEAKERS

MAY LUNCH SPONSOR

AGING WITH GRACE

     It’s the 1st of May, the Keeneland 

Spring Meet is over, and all eyes turn 

now to Louisville, Kentucky, where on 

May 3 we will witness the 151st running 

of the famed Kentucky Derby.  But not 

before hearing from Keeneland President 

and CEO and noted media personage 

Tom Leach.

    Shannon Bishop Arvin has been 

Keeneland’s eighth President and CEO 

since 2021. She began practicing law in 

2002 at the Lexington firm Stoll Keenon 
Ogden (SKO), where she represented 

Thoroughbred owners and industry or-

ganizations in Kentucky and around the 

world. As an SKO member, in 2008 she 

began serving as corporate counsel to 

Keeneland, and she has been corporate 

secretary and advisory member of Keene-

land’s Board of Directors since 2015.  

    Arvin serves on the boards of UK’s 

Gluck Equine Research Foundation and 

Stock Yards Bancorp and is the Chair of 

the National Thoroughbred Racing Asso-

ciation.  She is a Trustee of the Thorough-

bred Owners and Breeders Association 

and is President of the Board of The Lex-

ington School. She became a member of 

The Jockey Club in 2019 and a Trustee of 

The Jockey Club Safety Net Foundation 

in 2021. 

    She has several notable links to Keene-

land. Her grandfather W.T. “Bish” Bishop 

began working at Keeneland before the 

track opened in 1936 and served as Gen-

eral Manager until 1971. Her father, the 

late William T. “Buddy” Bishop III, grew 

up at Keeneland, living in an apartment 

next to the Clubhouse. Buddy Bishop’s 

lifelong service to Keeneland included 

positions as Director, Secretary, Trustee, 

and Counsel. He was also a partner at 

SKO, where he and Shannon worked 

together at the firm until Buddy’s passing 
in 2008.  

    Shannon and her husband, Will, have 

two daughters, Bishop and McCutchen. 

     Tom began his work on the UK Radio 

Network in 1989 as host of the postgame 

scoreboard and call-in shows. Eight 

years later, he was named the play-by-

play voice for Kentucky football and he 

added the basketball responsibilities in 

2001.  Tom has been at the mic for many 

memorable moments for UK sports, in-

cluding the 2012 national championship 

for the Kentucky basketball team and the 

call of the 2019 Citrus Bowl win over 

Penn State, which marked the first 10-win 
season for UK football in more than 40 

years.  Tom has worked four Final Fours 

with the Wildcats and 13 bowl games.

    Another Bluegrass tradition is part of 

Tom’s broadcasting resume--thorough-

bred racing. Tom is a two-time winner of 

the prestigious Eclipse Award for excel-

lence in coverage of the sport and he cov-

ers racing throughout the year through his 

association with Keeneland.  He has also 

worked as a reporter on the Westwood 
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UPCOMING PROGRAMS UPCOMING EVENTS/ 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIESMay 8 	 Tommy Bell Award, Bruce Bell

May 15 	 Doing Rotary Differently, No Lunch Meeting

May 22 	 Patrick Wesoloshy, Lafayette Chapter Kentucky 

	 Society Sons of the American Revolution

Jun 5 	 Scholarship Program

Jun 12 	 Steve Gardner, Update on Coal in Kentucky  

Jun 19 	 Doing Rotary Differently, No Lunch Meeting

Jun 26 	 President’s Day, Bret Anderson

May 10 	 Dancing with the Lexington Stars, Carrick House, 6:00-11:00pm

May 21 	 Rotary Town Hall, 46 Solutions, Members Only, 5-6:30pm

May 29 	 5th Thursday Social, Lexington Legends, Legends Ballpark 5:30pm

May 30 	 Early Morning Mixer, 46Solutions, Lexington Green, 8-9:30am

Jun 21 	 Coffee and Donuts at Pollinator Garden, Kenawood Park, 9 - Noon

Managing 

the finances 
of a large 

Rotary club 

such The 

Rotary Club 

of Lexing-

ton is not an 

easy task.  

We are for-

tunate to have Dorothy Maye join 

us both as a Club member and as 

our bookkeeper. Dorothy has been 

providing accounting and book-

keeping services since 2001. Cur-

rently she is the accounting/opera-

tions manager for SL Designs. Her 

professionalism and expertise has 

been a tremendous help navigating 

our finances since joining us in Dec. 
2024.  Welcome, Dorothy!

WELCOME NEW MEMBER 

AND BOOKKEEPER 

DOROTHY MAYE!

Our Rotary Club of Lexington is not just pollinating at Kenawood Park.  In keeping 

with District 6740’s new club initiative, did you know that we are sponsoring a new 

Woodford County Rotary Club?  Two evening organizational meetings have been held at 

KCTCS; a third is scheduled for noon on May 6th in a private room at Versailles Brew-

ing Co. District Governor Xandy Stewart, former DG Jeanne Clark, Paul Chewning, and 

Susan Adams have been working on building interest in a club among Woodford County 

professionals. Bill Wilson and Bret Anderson have also supported the organization of a 

new club. The Woodford Sun weekly paper has embraced this initiative with postings in 

the Community Calendar for several weeks and a large 3 ¾” by 10 ¼” color photo of a 

meeting on the back page of the paper. Based on the significant interest shown to date, 
the plan is for them to charter their new club in June!  Thanks to all of those working on 

this important activity.

					      				           – Susan Adams

     We are now accepting applications for the endowment’s 

Charitable Giving Program for 2025. If you know of a 501(c)(3) 

organization that could benefit, please direct them to our website 
rotarylexky.org. Deadline for applications and supporting doc-

uments is May 23rd and should be emailed to the rotary office. 
Questions? Buzz Carmichael:  buzzcarmichael@gmail.com 

SOWING ROTARY SEEDS IN WOODFORD COUNTY

CHARITABLE GIVING APPLICATIONS AVAILABLE!



 

Carpet � Hardwood � Tile 
Vinyl � Rugs � Remnants 

 

Gordon Patterson
Carrie Patterson

(859) 253-0004 

dan.m@bluerocktitle.com

www.bluerocktitle.com

859.800.9888

REAL ESTATE CLOSINGS

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL

859.492.1533 I banderson@cohesionllc.com

CohesionLLC.com
Bret Anderson
President and Founder

Frustrated  
with sales and  
marketing?

Jim Richardson CFP®, CLTC, CPM® 
Senior Vice President 
Financial Advisor 
444 East Main Street 
Lexington, KY 40507 
+1 859 231-9527 
James.A.Richardson@ms.com 
NMLS #:1255648

© 2021 Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC. 
Member SIPC. CRC 3249160 03/21

Insurance Planning Services &  
Programs for Individuals 

and Businesses 
 

“Empowering Clients’ Financial Decisions” 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Patty M. Breeze, CLU, CFP© 

859.252.0225 
patty@pattymbreeze.com 

 

Kimberly V. Johnson 
(859) 971-9479 
Kim.Johnson@OCWFG.com 

Securities and Investment Advisory Services are offered through Hornor, Townsend & Kent, LLC. (HTK). Registered Investment Advisor,  
Member FINRA/SIPC. 214 Overlook Circle, Suite 120 Brentwood, TN 37027. 615-846-3322. OneCommonwealth Financial Group is unaffiliated with 

HTK.  HTK does not provide legal and tax advice. Always consult a qualified tax advisor regarding your personal tax situation and a qualified legal 
professional for your personal estate planning situation.  

2719053TM_Oct21  

IT’S NOT JUST ANOTHER 
REAL  ESTATE  TRANSACTION. 
IT’S YOURS. 

Jamie Schrader
859-288-5008

schradercommercial.com

Crystal Newton
Managed IT Services

Cybersecurity
Audio/Video Integration

Tech for HOME & BUSINESS

Roger Baird, President

859-253-2601

Joe Evans

859-252-0381
jevans@cambridgeinsurance.net

Mark T. Ruddell
Senior Vice President, Private Banking Manager

COMMERCIAL  ROOFING  INSPECTION 
& MAINTENANCE  BUILT-UP  SINGLE-PLY  

MULTI-PLY RUBBER MODIFIED SLATE    

LEAK REPAIR  EMERGENCY REPAIRS   

METAL FABRICATION & INSTALLATION 

TILE  ROOF COATINGS  PVC  EPDM   

Greg Meegan  859-233-4546




Business Mergers  
and Acquisitions 

Patrick Powell 

859-963-2400
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The Rotary Club of Lexington
401 W. Main, Ste. 305 
Lexington, KY 40507

Phone: 389-8100

ENDOWMENT BOARD 
Paul Chewning - Board President (2025)

Jamie Schrader - Board Vice-President (2026)
Mike Baker (2025)

John Darnell (2025)
Tom Lester (2025)

Merl Hackbart (2025)
Dean Hammond (2026)
Thom Hathaway (2026)

Kent Hisle (2026)
Roger Baird (2027)

Buzz Carmichael (2027)
Michael Morrill (2027)
Carrie Patterson (2027)

Sharon Reed (2027)
Chris Anderson- Treasurer

Bret Anderson - Club President

DIRECTORS
Chris Aldridge (2025)
Chris Campbell (2025)
John Wharton (2025)
Susie Basham (2026)
Edwin Gibson (2026)

Shawn Lyons (2026)
Brigitte Blom (2027)
Dylan Harper (2027)

Chris Peck (2027)

2024-2025 OFFICERS
Bret Anderson - President

Kim Johnson – Past President
Alisha Chaffin - Secretary

Eric Brooks - Sergeant- at –Arms
Chris Anderson -Treasurer

Peggy Trafton – Executive Director (Staff) 
Trafton@rotarylexky.org

Jenny Schnurr-Office Assistant (Staff)
jenny@rotarylexky.org

  	

Rotary in Review

LEXINGTON CELEBRATES A BIRTHDAY 250 YEARS IN THE MAKING

     In 2025 we will celebrate the 250th 

anniversary of Lexington’s founding. 

In September 2023, Mayor Linda 

Gorton announced the members of 

the Mayor’s 250 Lex Commission. 

The commission is planning an entire 

year’s worth of events honoring the 

cultural and historic significance of 
Lexington’s past, present, and future.

    Lexington was founded in 1775, one 

year before the signing of the Decla-

ration of Independence, by William 

McConnell and frontier explorers who 

set up camp near a natural spring, now 

known as McConnell Springs. In hon-

or of the American Revolution battles 

in Lexington and Concord, Massachu-

setts, the frontiersmen named their site 

Lexington.

    To support a celebration worthy of 

this event, Mayor Gorton established 

the 250 Lex Commission and chose 

as its co-leaders Eunice Beatty and to-

day’s presenter, Kip Cornett.

    It has been said that true leaders 

are those whose actions speak louder 

than their words.  Very few live up to 

that adage more than Kip Cornett.  As 

the founder of the advertising firm 
CORNETT, Kip early on demonstrated 

his business acumen by building one 

of the leading agencies in the region.  

Kip’s passion for our city has been 

evidenced throughout his time in Lex-

ington.  In 2015 he served as the chair 

of the Breeders Cup Festival Commit-

tee.  In addition, he has been actively 

involved in The Fayette Alliance, 

YMCA of Central Kentucky, The Lyric 

Theatre, and the Picnic with the Pops 

Commission.  

    As Co-Chair of the 250th Anniver-

sary of Lexington, Kip and his fellow 

Commission members have put togeth-

er a year-long list of events that will 

tell our city’s story and involve virtu-

ally every aspect of what Lexington 

has to offer.  Each month has a specific 
theme:  April was the Music and Writ-

ten Word Month; May is Diversity 

Month,  The month of June is especial-

ly meaningful as the month in which 

Lexington was first established and 
has been designated as Come Home 

Month.  All of the themes, history, and 

events can be found on 250lex.com.  

The events will be educational and in-

clude both indoor and outdoor concerts 

and wellness activities for every age 

group and meet the needs of all inter-

est groups.

    I personally have been involved by 

writing the “official” 250th Anniver-
sary song with Devine Carama and I 

will be hosting an Arty Party soiree for 

LexArts on June 20 with other song-

writers.

    At the end of his presentation Kip 

provided some 250Lex merchandise to 

winners in a Trivia Contest.  He also 

encouraged Rotarians to visit 250Lex.

com often to learn more about the 

countless activities in which we can 

all participate, noting that his presen-

tation was only an overview. We in 

Lexington should be thankful to have a 

leader who truly knows what it means 

to serve.  Well done Mr. Cornett and 

Happy Birthday Lexington!

 			           – Jim Richardson

One/NBC Sports national radio broadcasts of the Triple Crown races.

    Tom is a 6-time winner of the Sportscaster of the Year award for Kentucky from the 

National Sports Media Association.  Others honors including being named a Distin-

guished Alumnus by the journalism school at the University of Kentucky and winning 

the Tom Hammond Media Award from the Bluegrass Sports Commission, for career 

achievement.  He is also a member of the 10th Region Hall of Fame as a contributor, for 

his high school play-by-play work with the Bourbon County Colonels and Paris Grey-

hounds.

     Tom is married to Robyn Rabbeth, a former anchor for WLEX-TV.  They have two 

children--Connor and Caroline.

FROM PAGE 1
SPEAKERS

     When a curveball came our way, as happened when current President-Elect Laurel 

Martin elected to step away from the Club, Rotary did what Rotary does best — we 

adapted, we rallied, and we moved forward. Fast.

     Rather than asking one person to run an untrained marathon, four of our best have laced 

up for a series of sprints. Each quarter will have a powerhouse past president at the helm:

     These aren’t just familiar faces — they’re proven leaders ready to push us further and 

faster. Fresh legs. Fresh ideas. Full speed ahead.

     Now, We Need You

     We’re launching a club survey and hosting a town hall to make sure every member 

has a voice in shaping our future. This is your moment to help chart the course for 2025 

and beyond. Stay tuned — we’re just getting started.

     Let’s show what happens when leadership is a team sport. Let’s make 2025-26 a year 

to remember.

									          – Bret Anderson

ROTARY STRONG: FOUR LEADERS. ONE MISSION. ZERO DOUBTS.

Q3: Bill Wilson Q4: Dean HammondQ1: Jamie Schrader Q2: Jim Richardson

Securities and advisory services offered through 

Commonwealth Financial Network®, a Registered  

Investment Adviser.


